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GEORGE STERLING LEE, JR., 1897-1978
George S. Lee, Jr., Executive Director of the American Daffodil Society,

died of a heart attack at his home in New Canaan, Connecticut, on Wednes-
day, January 25, 1978. Neighbors had celebrated his 80th birthday last June.

George Lee was a founding member of the Society, its President from
1957 to 1960, and, since 1966, its Executive Director. He established a
system which has handled all business matters for the Society for 11 years.
His services to the Society and his accomplishments for it over the years
have given it much of the character it has and most of the systems by which
it operates. He was editor of the Daffodil Handbook published by the Ameri-
can Horticultural Society in 1966, still considered by many to be the most
useful book on daffodils. For several years he published a New England
Regional Newsletter that was read nationwide. He developed a most unusual
garden that has become a showplace for southern New England and which
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now becomes the property of the Garden Center of New Canaan. The garden
contains a unique collection of hardy azaleas and rhododendrons.

In October of last year the American Daffodil Society placed a plaque in
George Lee's garden telling him and all visitors of our deep appreciation for
his loving care. (See the article and illustration in the December 1977 Jour-
nal.) The Society's new book, "Daffodils to Show and Grow," is dedicated to
George Lee. He expressed his pleasure at our having so honored him and
he knew in his own lifetime that his devotion to the Society was returned to
him by its membership.

The business of the Society will be carried out by the President, Rte. 1,
Box 93A, Tyner, North Carolina 27980, until a new Executive Director is
appointed. Since there are problems of transfer of records, supplies, and
correspondence, services for a period of time will necessarily be limited.
Your patience is requested.

1978 CONVENTION UPDATE
Have you made plans yet to attend the 1978 ADS Convention in Columbus,

Ohio, April 27-29? If not, won't you send your registration and hotel reserva-
tion in soon? Remember, the hotel will only guarantee us 125 rooms, so
reserve your room early to avoid disappointment.

For those interested in exhibiting their daffodils (and we hope all of you
who have flowers in bloom will bring some), there will be lots of local
"keeper" trophies as well as all the ADS trophies. Also, Phil Phillips is offer-
ing, for the first time, a trinket box made of native New Zealand wood for
the best collection of five New Zealand bred daffodils. The winner gets to
keep this. Show chairman Ruth Pardue reports that Divisions 5-9 will not be
overlooked when the trophies are awarded, so why not try to win one?

If it's information you are after, you will surely find it in our workshops.
We'll have Meg Yerger, Willis Wheeler, Amy Anthony, and Lib Capen dis-
cussing poets; Peggy Macneale will discuss miniatures; Wells Knierim will
share his knowledge of photography with us; and we'll have Roberta Watrous,
Tom Throckmorton, Bill Pannill, and Bill Roese share their hybridizing
secrets. After lunch on your own, Helen Link will do a program on tazettas,
while Bill Bender will fill us in on pests and diseases; Ruth Pardue will share
her love of cyclamineus, while Bill Ticknor discusses that much-maligned
group, the split-coronas.

Your questions on judging will be answered by the authors of our Judging
Handbook, Laura Lee Cox, Mildred Simms, and Helen Link. Bill Ticknor
will be available to answer questions on classification. Preference will be given
to questions submitted in writing in advance. You may send your questions
along with your registration (use the back, or a separate sheet of paper). If
you have a question after you've sent in your registration, send your questions
either to the registrar, Tag Bourne, or to me at 2917 North Star Road,
Columbus, Ohio 43221.

Our dinner speakers, Lib Capen, Phil Phillips, and Lindsay Dettman,
promise insights on daffodil growing and showing around the world. We
think we have something for everyone. Try it — we think you'll like it!

— MARY LOU GRIPSHOVER
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